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Clayton Hayball (Daimler XJ6) Roger Sweetman (Daimler 2.5 V8)
While I am new to the Jaguar Club, I was 
previously a member of the Triumph 
Sports Owners Association SA (TSOA) 
as I owned a Triumph TR6. 
But sadly, age creeps up and the days of 
owning a red sports car, feeling the wind 
in my thinning locks and the uneven 
roads through the small of my back are 
behind me and Deb and I decided on 
some comfort and class and we recently 
purchased 1964 Daimler Mark 2.
The Triumph was a great car albeit 
somewhat impractical, not the car that 
should be used to collect a six-foot live 

pine tree at Christmas time. We certainly 
won’t be using the Daimler for this 
purpose.
While I reside outside of the 
metropolitan area and am often unable 
to participate in car club events, I enjoy 
being a member, receiving information 
and catching up with fellow members at 
the events I am able to attend, which will 
be more often now that that we won’t feel 
every bump in the Princess Highways 
along the Coorong.
The purchase of the Daimler Mk 2 is the 
culmination of a dream to own a classic 

car which started when I watched the 
“Sweeny Todd” television program in 
my youth.

Roger 
Robe SA

Editor. Again it is terrific to receive  stories 
from new members. Thank you, Roger. In the 
August 2020 edition of Classic Marque there 
is a story about Daimler’s 60th Anniversary 
that you may find interesting. Ditto, hope to 
catch up at a future meeting or event.


